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To: All PP IT Parents/Guardians.

RE: PP 11 TRIP

We note with a lot of concem that the academic/fun day trip of the above learners did not take

place as expected. This was as a result of a number of factors:

1. The Pride Inn Hotel Administration didn't tell us in good time that they were hosting Engincers
from all over the country (1327 guests) until Thursday at lunch time. Already the pupils were in

the trip mode- postponing it would have totally demotivated them.

2. We are also very apologetic on how we managed time on the material day. The pupils left school
at about 8:30am. The teachers went to take snacks for the learners and took some bit of time due
to varied individual likes and dislikes of the snacks to be eaten by the learners. By the time they
took off to the farm which again was quite a distance it was already 10:30am. They reached the
farm after noon and because they are young it is not possible to bulldoze them through the activities
on the farm. The farm had most animals that they needed to learn at their level including livestock,

poultry, peacock and the likes.

Given the curiosity of our pupils when it comes to seeing animals of different species, they took

quite sometime here. This farm belongs to one of our parents Mr. Bablii Mungwana and family.

As we all know because we are parents, reorganizing these pupils back takes some time and by the
time they reached Voyager Hotel, time was totally spent and they were allocated only 30 minutes

of swimming which was inadequate given that our children like playing in water.

The variety of food served to our children together with a soft drink was in the view of our teachers

sufficient. They ate pizza, fries (chips), chicken, hamburger and ice cream.



Having given a chronology of the events of that day, we however apologize the hitches experienced
on this particular day. You all know we have NOT experienced such mishaps in all the trips we

have had as a school over the years.

Because the buck stops with me as head of school, we regret that this happened and I apologize

for any negative happening experienced by our angels.

Due to this the school will give them an opportunity to have their swimming at Pride Inn Hotel

when we come back from midterm and before the schools close.

We shall endeavor to ensure that this doesn't happen again and once again, we apologize and assure

you dear parents that this will not reoccur.

~Yours faithfully,

JOHN KOMBQ A /

PRINCIPAL ==




